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Below is my report for the month of April 2019, presented to the Executive Board on 

May 1, 2019 and the Members on May 7, 2019 during the Mass Membership Meeting 

 

INTERNATIONAL TRAINING:  

 As this administration pushes to educate our Membership to make us a stronger 

union, The International will be here at Local 241 office on June 21st and 22nd 

holding training classes for the Membership.  This will be the second time The 

International will host a training for our Members.  This is also the eighth training 

the union has held for the Members. 
 

 I encourage all Members interested in signing up for the class to call the union office 

at 312-341-1733.  This administration is committed to educating the Members and 

making this Local stronger. 

 

PRE-ARB AND EXPEDITED ARBITRATION: 

 We took (16) cases to (Pre-Arb) this month with (7) Brothers and Sisters returning 

to work.  Pre-Arb cases that we are finding difficult to win but will still be moving 

forward to regular arbitration are accidents and cell phone.  The CTA has already 

received some language from an arbitrator that supports their no tolerance clause of 

cell phones. 
 

 (Expedited Arbitration):  President Keith Hill, Financial Recording Secretary-

Treasurer Toi Bowers, 2nd Vice-President Tanno Muhammad and Executive Board 

Member Tiant Gatewood took (50) cases over to the CTA to discuss, winning (38) 

in part or whole. 
 

 There were no Labor Management Meetings for the garages this month, we will 

resume them in the month of May. 
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CELL PHONES: 

 In the past few months the union has seen a spike in cell phone violations.  60% of 

the discharge cases in the past few months have been cell phones.  We had previously 

worked out with the CTA that the displaying of a cell phone will be treated differently 

from usage.  Due to some charges that have been filed against the CTA about 

disparity in how they handle cell phones, the CTA has now taken the approach that 

they will all be treated the same. 
  

 The union will keep fighting the CTA to separate the two.  We are asking Members 

if you need to use your cell phone, please do not do it while driving.  If you need to 

answer an emergency call, please get off the bus after securing the bus.  Also, we are 

asking Members to stop calling the control center using your cell phone. 
 

 Control can play so many games when a Member calls by cell; no record of the call 

is one of the major things we are running into when trying to assist members 

 

 Smart watches are also becoming a problem and on the rise, and the way the riders 

are reporting us.  Let’s put the phones down as we move forward this summer. 

 

SCHOOL BID UPDATE: 

 We are coming closer to the final step with the bid of Garret A. Morgan School 

building.  The Park District has given us all of their land to go with the building.  By 

the Park District doing this sent the bid back before the boards again for the change 

in the recommendation and approval.  We are also waiting on the appraisal of the 

land to come back so we can bring things to the Members.  Although land was added 

to be included in the appraisal, the price of the bid has not changed ($65,000); so 

hopefully soon we will be bringing this great opportunity to the Membership for a 

vote.  

 

CITY FINES: 

 The building/property we are currently occupying is being fined on a monthly basis. 

After going to court and not completely winning the decision, the building has 

multiple code violations and in need of some major repairs.  After a few months of 

court appearances, we were able to get them to reduce the fines, but not totally 

eliminate, down to $1,787.43 a month until things are repaired.  I will keep all posted 

if things change.  
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BORROWING: 

 Local 241 is looking for Members, whether you are a picked or extra Board Operator, 

who have met your weekly guarantee with no breaks and work overtime. 
 

 If you are a picked Operator and picked less than (40) hours a week and work 

overtime.   
 

 If you work overtime and the CTA borrow to bring you up to (40) hours, they are 

violating the contract. 
 

 If you are an extra board Operator who catches less than (40) hours and work 

overtime and the CTA borrow to bring you up to (40) hours, they are violating the 

contract.  
 

I need Members who have been harmed or can prove they have been harmed over the last 

three years to provide the union with proof so we can add you to the class action and get the 

CTA to stop this harm.  

 

COURT: 

 When a member is involved in an accident with a CTA vehicle, according to our 

contract 12.3 Accident. The Authority shall defend and save harmless any 

employee or the employee’s estate, sued on account of any accident occurring in 

and arising out of the course of the employee employment with the Authority. 
 

 We have found out that the CTA is allowing Members to be sued for accidents they 

have on the buses.  The CTA is also not showing up to represent our members in 

court that are involved in these types of cases.  We have filed an Unfair Labor Charge 

(ULP) and a Freedom of Information (FOI) request to find out how many members 

they have not represented in these types of cases. So far, we have a total of (13) 

members who have been harmed by this practice going back to 2015.  If you have 

questions about this, please reach out to an officer of the local.  

 

BATHROOM SURVEY: 

 Back in November the union surveyed its Members on the bathrooms, the results are 

included in my report.  The survey ranged from cleanliness to accessibility to how 

secure you feel when using the bathroom.  The survey also touched on the health 

conditions you may have developed or changed from pre-existing conditions.  This 

survey was done by Pace and CTA Operators but the results are combined.  The 

issues will be addressed differently according to the agency.  Thank you to all who 

took the time to fill out one, this will also help us on our fight for better restrooms 

and access.  
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Local 241 Bathroom Access Survey Results: 

Average Trip Time: 72.4 minutes 

Longest trip time on average: 96.5 minutes. The single longest trip time recorded was 600 

minutes. 

Average time to wait to use a bathroom: 25.6 minutes 

Longest time you have waited to use the bathroom: 36.4 minutes.  Note: Many of the responses 

to this question were unreasonably low or zero, which implies that those surveyed may have 

thought this question was only asking about time spent waiting in a line to use a bathroom rather 

than including the time spent waiting to use the bathroom but unable to because they were 

operating a vehicle. If you exclude answers below 5 minutes, the average longest time spent 

waiting to use the bathroom is 52.5 minutes. 

Employer Breakdown of Surveyed 

 

CTA, 537
Survyed (91%)

PACE 53 Surveyed 
(9%)
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*7 others mentioned having high blood pressure 
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PACE SOUTHWEST CONTRACT UPDATE:  

 In the month of April, both meetings were canceled.  We are seeking to get more 

dates than the ones we have scheduled.  The Committee has made some good steps 

in changing a few things we deem important to the Members and will bring them a 

better quality of life and make their work day better. 

 

PACE WEST CONTRACT BOOK: 

 Members please be on the lookout for the contract books towards the end of the 

month.  You will have to sign for the book to acknowledge receipt of it.  The contract 

books are how the Members understand their rights and help the union identify 

violations from the company.  I’m sorry about the wait and I hope all will take the 

time to read and use it to protect one another and fight the company. 

 

JANITORS PICK: 

 The Janitors’ pick was supposed to take place on April 29, 2019.  We found out that 

the CTA was trying to change the contract and stop the pick.  The errors have been 

fixed and the pick will resume in May without the changes.  I would like to thank 

Executive Board Member Paul Tolson and Steward Robert Stevens for assisting with 

this fight to make the changes and bring the correct pick to our Janitors.  

 

BUS OPERATORS PICK MEETING: 

 Local 241 attended a pick meeting, the President and 1st Vice-President were present.   
 

 During the meeting we talked about:  

o Late reliefs 

o Headway on runs 

o Day cars 

o Swings   

o Moving a relief point for the 6 Jeffery 
 

 The CTA is still saying they are willing to hold the headway on certain routes to see 

if the ridership will improve before trying to change or reduce runs on these routes. 
 

 The union put up the fight for why day cars are being reduced, why they are going 

into block runs and asked to have them placed back. 
 

 We also talked about the safety of our Members as they wait on reliefs for the number 

6. 
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 The CTA visited the garages and asked the Members by way of a survey and the 

choices they came up with was no good. 
 

 The union brought an idea to the table but the CTA said they would have to research 

the cost.  We will keep the Members updated as we move forward.  

 

DIVVY BIKE: 

 The bill that was in the city council, that the union had a chance to voice an opinion 

on, was passed. 
 

 The Divvy company was sold to Lyft which is a rideshare company.  We are in direct 

competition with Uber and Lyft for riders, therefore, to protect the work and the job, 

we have to do different things to secure funding and longevity of public transit.  
 

 The union talked to several Aldermen and Alderwomen to get them to understand 

how this growth of Lyft will have a direct impact on transit and could harm our work. 

The vote passed with a tax placed on Lyft to go to support transit in the future.  

 

This fight will not be going away anytime soon and we will have to amp our fight to protect 

our work on many different fronts and many different arenas. 

 

In Solidarity, 

 

Keith D. Hill 

President B/A 

ATU Local 241 

 


























































